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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ 7:00 pm 
Present: Chairmen Sigourney; Supervisor Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Clerk Horacek; Treasurer 
Holmes.  
   
A motion was made by Supervisor Gold to accept the minutes with one correction the fire 
board meeting is February 2nd , 2nd by Supervisor Horacek.   Motion Carried 
 
Department Reports 
 
               Treasurer Report:   

 Checking:  $1,429.80 
         1st Savings: $68,703.75  
         2nd Equipment Savings: $9,490.84 
         Fire Equipment Savings: $932.64 

            Tax Collection Saving: $100.00 
             Shop Fire Account: $780.72 
  Lee Holmes Donation: $148,553.29 
 

 Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report   
Motion Carried 

 
Chairman Sigourney would like the Lee Holmes gift money moved to another kind of account. 
Clerk Horacek stated that she would forward the information the Town of Richfield sent on 
the savings account with the state.  
 
Correspondence: Passed out, no questions 
 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $410,100.17. 
A motion was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list 
as submitted and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 
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Highway: 

Terry:  Plowed town roads two days in a row. Worked at the dump. Cleaned up 
drifted roads. Picked up salt sand two times. One of the town dumpsters were 
filled to the top. Chairman asked clerk to contact Town of Richfield clerk to see if 
they are emptied on every Wednesday. 

Wayne: Plowed the town hall and winged back two roads with the grader. 

 
 

Fire District: 2021 had 166 calls, 29 were in Colburn. There are 24 fire fighters at the 
Hancock Station now. There is a new fire inspector. They are up to date on 
training. An outstanding bill came up for $16,000 from the old fire chief.  

 
Old Business:  None 
 
 
New Business: Adams Columbia tree trimming consent form signed.  
 
Chairman Sigourney talked about the webinar he had watched on the ARPR funds. He 
plans to contact Scott Construction and have them investigate it.   
 
Wayne W. stated there’s an issue with the overhead door in the shop. Supervisor Gold 
will look at it. 
 
Clerk Horacek stated that the new .gov website is up and going and she will have a new 
email address now. 
 

           Announcements: Next monthly meeting: March 14, 2022 
 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek 

 

Terri L. Horacek 
 Clerk 
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